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John Buntine passed away at 6am on Tuesday 6th October.  
 
The Freemasons Epworth Hospital, East Melbourne made it possible for John to have the bedside 
companionship of his family to the last. Many of us share great and fond memories of our times together. 
Times shared so often in unity with Norma his constant companion of 59 years.  
 
John made significant personal commitment to our profession.   A foundation member of ASPS and the 
Australian Hand Surgery Society. Dr Buntine continued his professional commitment, finalizing his medical 
reports into the last days. Reports respected across the divides of Lawyers and Examiners. I personally on 
many occasions took advantage of his sage advice. 
 
His perennial shock of hair never faded, nor did his lifelong  ”Sense of Grace.” His 6ft 1” frame remained erect 
unto the last. 
 
John, you were a great man, doctor and life contributor! 
 
Thank you for your friendship 
 
Peter L. Dixon 
 

Medical achievements as provided by his family 
 
John attended Melbourne High School where, in the final year, he gained the Exhibition in Biology, first class 

honors in Physics and Chemistry and a Senior State Government Scholarship in addition to a Commonwealth 

Scholarship to attend the University of Melbourne where he graduated MBBS in 1957. He had gained an 

Exhibition in Physiology and Biochemistry, was a Prosector and had achieved honors in most subjects. John 

became a Fellow of the Royal Australasian College of Surgeons in early 1962. 

 

 



John’s general surgery training at the Royal Melbourne Hospital commenced under Weary Dunlop and his 

Plastic Surgery and Hand Surgery training commenced under Sir Benjamin Rank. He gained a scholarship from 

the Royal Australasian College of Surgeons to work on wound healing at the Royal College of Surgeons of 

England as the Edward Lumley Surgical Research Fellow, during which time he lived with his wife Norma and 

young children on the grounds of Charles Darwin’s property in Kent. 

 

He was a Mark’s Fellow at the renowned Plastic Surgery Unit at East Grinstead where McIndoe had developed 

split skin grafting to treat pilots burned in the Battle of Britain. John trained at the Hospital’s leading burns 

unit following which he returned to Melbourne as a ship’s doctor on the Fair Sky. 

 

John was President of the Australian Association of Surgeons (AAS) for several years, Vice President of AMA 

Victoria, several times a Surgeons’ Representative to the AMA National Conference, President of the 

Australian Hand Surgery Society and Surgeon in Charge of the Plastic Surgery unit of The Austin Hospital and 

then of the Box Hill Hospital. At the Austin Hospital John performed innovative tendon transfer procedures 

for quadriplegic arms and skin repairs for paraplegics.  

 

While chairman of the Victorian AAS, John encouraged the establishment of Medical Panels for Victorian 

Worker’s Compensation and campaigned to prevent the introduction of USA style managed care in Australia 

at the time of Columbia HCA’s intended part purchase of Epworth Hospital. 

 

John was active in the World Health Organisation and worked and taught surgery in West Africa treating the 

severe “flesh eating” Micobacterium Ulcerans infection. John was the first surgeon to fully appreciate the 

curative role of antibiotic treatment of the disease and combined this treatment with surgical procedures to 

achieve significantly improved outcomes. He continued this work in Melbourne where the disease is again 

active at the present time. 

 

John was actively involved in teaching plastic surgery in Melbourne where he maintained busy public and 

private surgical practices and in recent years, worked as a consultant providing medico-legal reports for 

WorkSafe and private legal companies.  

 

In 2019 John was awarded the Bruce Shepherd Medal for outstanding contribution to independent medicine. 
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